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YOU ARE MOST WELCOME TO JOIN US 

THANKSGIVING WORSHIP 

THANKSGIVING EVE 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 25TH, 7:00 PM 

BRING AN ITEM OF FOOD FOR THE PANTRY 

TO BE BLESSED AT THE ALTAR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANOTHER OPPORTUNITY TO SHARE YOUR FAITH 

AND INVITE SOMEONE TO CHURCH 
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         GIVE THANKS                           WITH A GRATEFUL     

           HEART 
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      Noah’s Ark November 2015  

 

 Please tell me this, when did it turn to the month of November?  

Wasn’t it just yesterday that we just started the year of 2015?  By the  

time you read this letter, it might be 2016. Time sure is flying by here  

at Trinity. It goes by so fast; I’m not even sure what we did in 2015.  

 Let’s think of several reasons to thank God for the fast times here  

at Trinity. We had a wonderful time handing out melted ice cream for  

Labor Day in September, and we had over 25 children praising God in 

Vacation Bible School this past summer. Now, I can probably list several 

other events that we will be doing. However, if I did that, Kay would  

not have any room in the newsletter to put anything else. Thus, let us  

be thankful for God. We are thankful that we can do activities here at  

Trinity and praise God for his Glory. We could also be worrying about 

several issues at Trinity, however, do not let that stop you. You give it  

all to the Glory of God. This is why we have a church that loves to do 

ministry for the LORD.  

 As we enter November, we celebrate why we are thankful, but we 

also remember how we can help others. For example, I am thankful that 

God blesses us with the opportunity to hand out food to those in need.  

Just the other day, after our Oktoberfest, someone came in asking for 

food. We were blessed that she came in after our event that day. We  

gave her a bag full of food plus a full cake and other leftovers. You  

should have seen her face, she was filled with joy to receive that  

blessing. We can do that everyday! We can share the love, the joy and  

the free gift of faith to all people here at Trinity and throughout our  

community.  23 I do it all for the sake of the gospel, that I may share  

with them in its blessings. 1 Corinthians 9:23  Let’s use what’s left of 

2015 to share the wonderful blessings God has given us, to give to  

others for the sake of the Gospel. 

     Thankfully yours, Pastor Travis 

 

 

Ladies Guild: Next Meeting 

    Monday, November 16, 2015  

  at 12 noon, bring a sandwich, 

refreshments will be served. 
 

     

      The Atlantic District LWML Fall Retreat  

      was held in October at Tuscarora Inn.     

   

 The retreat leader was the Rev. Dr. Dien   

 Ashley Taylor and the theme was  

 Be Altered/Altared. Using the story of 

 the prodigal son, we saw with new eyes the 

 roles of the father, the older son, and the 

 younger son and of the father’s mercy, love 

 and grace. Singing, Laughter and Fellow-

 ship were in the crisp air all weekend long.  

 Pastors Gonzales and Noack also led  

 worship with the help of Deaconess Raquel Rojas. We are altered 

 when we bring our lives and our sins to the  altar of Christ,  

 the spotless Lamb of God.  

 The offerings collected went first night for the servers and second 

 one for Hope and a Prayer Center by the Sea to help those affected 

 by Hurricane Sandy. 

  Fun was had with creative hat and sunglass contests, who 

 collected the heaviest mite box, a scavenger hunt, workshops to put 

 zest in zone events, crafts, an Emmaus Walk, morning devotions on 

 the deck of the Delaware River, sing-a-longs in the Chapel, Jogging 

 and Exercise with Phyllis Yee, family-style meals, and time spent in 

 the snack shop and gift shop! Five attended from Trinity. 

          “But as for me and my house, we will serve the Lord.” Joshua 24:15 

 

 LWML Sunday was celebrated at Trinity on  

 October 4th. MITE BOXES are available for 

 all members of the congregation. LWML mites 

 have completed the 8th grant with more to go. 

 All the quilts the sewing group made were on  

 display in church. The quilts were afterwards sent to Lutheran 

 World Relief for those in need. Thanks to the sewing ladies!  

 The ladies served in the various positions at worship. 

From  

the 

Pastor 



Trinity Lutheran Church 

Worship Assistants’ Schedule 

        November 2015 

  
     Serve the Lord with grateful hearts.  

        Please be at your assigned post                                            

     15 minutes prior to start of service 

 

Any worship assts for Thursday worship 6 PM please call office. 

Thanksgiving Eve Altar - Edith Uhlendorf 

Any worship assts for Thanksgiving Eve 7:00 PM please call office. 

If you can’t make your scheduled assignment please call church office. 

Call Patrick Charon to be added to assistants’ lists 359-3986 

*Head usher responsible for head count/offerings 

To sign up for Altar, Flowers, Sanctuary Light, Fellowship, Advent 

Devotional, please fill in the charts in church hallway. 

Sanctuary Light $5/Sunday 

Flowers $20/vase, 2 available each week 

Put your ALL on the ALTAR and help fill the OPEN slots 

Ladies Guild: 

 

 College Care—Items collected for college care 

packages will be mailed to our students who are away 

at school the second week of  November. Please bring 

in items and place in box in the narthex. Thank you.

  

 Sewing Group meets the 2nd and 4th Tues-

days at 10 AM. Please join us. Quilting, cutting squares, laying out 

squares, whatever you can do to help, you are most welcomed!  

 

 

Trinity hosted the LWML Fall Rally on Saturday, 

October 24th. It was well attended with 34 people at 

the Worship service. 

  

Deaconess Tiffany Manor was the  keynote speaker. 

Tiffany is Deaconess at Mill Neck Manor School for 

the Deaf. She was very informative telling us first 

about what a deaconess is and then spoke about the 

ministries of the Mill Neck Manor organization. 

  

 

The next Guild meeting will be 

held on Monday, November 

16th at 12 noon. Come and 

help us plan for the  

upcoming church season. 

All ladies of the congregation 

are invited to attend. 

Bring a sandwich for 

lunch, the hostess will 

provide dessert.  

 

For those who cannot  

attend the noon meeting 

an evening meeting will 

be held in November on 

Thursday, the 19th at 7 

PM. We are planning a Bake Sale Fundraiser to be held in December. 

Assistants 11/1 

 9:30 AM 

11/8 

 9:30 AM 

11/15 

9:30 AM 

11/22 

9:30 AM 

11/29 

9:30 AM 

Chancel  Danny M Kim Flower George M Rob Edwins Cheo Teng 

Acolyte Adrien  

Brunelle 

Andrew  

Noak 

Amanda  

Baade 

Lucas 

Rabanal 

Nils 

Coffey 

Reader  Rich Fosmire Kim Flower Edith U Phyllis Yee Carol Rosa 

Ushers *Ted Sitterer 

John Bruckner 

Scott Miller 

*Will Flower 

Bob Bartlotti 

M Demetriou 

*Cheo Teng 

Rick Ranno 

Guy Brunelle 

*Scott Miller 

Michael A 

Pat Charon 

*Ted N 

Rod Catano 

Danny M 

Greeters Carol Ann M Phyllis Yee Lynda M Janet Bebry Jane S 

Nursery  Ali Bebry Elise N Amelia N Yasmin R Lis Rabanal 

Altar  Joanne N Roberta B Phyllis Yee Mim Edwins Ann Olsen 

Sanct Lite OPEN Uhlendorf OPEN OPEN OPEN 

Flowers  OPEN 1-Uhlendorf OPEN 2-Teng OPEN 

Fellowship Rich/ 

Demetriou 

Roberta B Bloechle/ 

Olsen 

Mim  

Edwins 
OPEN 



 

BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES:  
 

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

with Edith Uhlendorf at 8:30 AM 

studying the book of Luke. 

 

MONDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY TBA 

at 7 PM Led by Pastor Travis 

 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY on Wednesdays at 9 AM  Leader Bill Charon 

Topic: He who dies with the most toys, still dies. 

 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY on Thursdays  

at 1 PM led by Pastor Travis. Come down to  

the Fellowship Room, have a cup of coffee as 

we study the Word of God; we are starting  

the Gospel of John just in time for Advent. 

 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY on Thursday evenings 

for those who can’t make the Wednesday morning at 7:15 PM.  

Same topic: He who dies with the most toys, still dies. Leader Bill Charon  

 

CHURCH  FOOD  PANTRY AND THRIFT SHOP 

 

3RD SAT OF THE MONTH 

FOOD BASKET SUNDAY  

1ST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

NEXT PANTRY: SATURDAY, 

NOVEMBER 21ST —9:30-NOON 
 
 

The pantry in October raised $626, 10% of which goes to missions and  

the remainder to the church operating budget. There is no charge for the 

food, a bag is given to each family. There is a small charge for the 

clothing. Volunteers are always needed. The Food Pantry would  

particularly appreciate donations of CEREAL, tuna fish, jelly and  

peanut butter, school snacks and box drinks and Thanksgiving items.  

Help is needed with the Guild novelty table for Christmas that will be set 

up soon. Thanks! 

Thank you to Ida Madden and workers for accomplishing this ministry. 

 It’s Time for Trinity Advent Devotional 

           If you are interested in writing an Advent devotion for December 

 please see Pastor Travis or sign up for a day on the bulletin board. 

 The Bible verses to write about are also listed along with the date 

 and theme. God bless your writing to His glory as your readers    

 draw ever closer to their Advent King. 
 

TRINITY’S ADVENT DEVOTIONAL BIBLE VERSE LIST CHOICES 

      

 Date    Theme   Bible Verse  Author 

 

     November 29, 2015   Hope   Psalm 33:20-22 Rich Fosmire 

November 30, 2015   Hope   Jeremiah 29:11 Carol Rosa 

December 1, 2015   Hope   Psalm 71:14-16 

December 2, 2015   Hope   Lamentations 3:19-24 Pastor  

December 3, 2015   Hope   Romans 5:2-5 

December 4, 2015   Hope   Galatians 5:5 

December 5, 2015   Hope   Romans 15:12-13 Ted Norelius 

December 6, 2015   Love   Genesis 22:2 Carol Rosa 

December 7, 2015   Love   Numbers 14:18 

December 8, 2015   Love   Psalm 5:7 

December 9, 2015   Love   James 1:12 

December 10, 2015   Love   Philippians 2:1-2 

December 11, 2015   Love   Nehemiah 1:5 

December 12, 2015   Love   Psalm 13:5 

December 13, 2015   Joy   John 15:11 Kay Charon 

December 14, 2015   Joy   Deuteronomy 16:15 Bill Charon 

December 15, 2015   Joy   Ezra 6:16 Bill Charon 

December 16, 2015   Joy   Psalm 20:5 Phyllis Yee 

December 17, 2015   Joy   Hebrews 12:2 

December 18, 2015   Joy   Jude 1:24 

December 19, 2015   Joy   1 Peter 1:8 

December 20, 2015   Peace   1 Samuel 1:17 

December 21, 2015   Peace   Numbers 6:22-27 

December 22, 2015   Peace   2 Corinthians 13:11 

December 23, 2015   Peace   Hebrews 12:11 

December 24, 2015   Peace   Malachi 2:6 

December 25, 2015   Christmas  Luke 2:14 Ted Norelius 

 

“You will not lead an obedient life with a closed Bible.” C. Stanley 



 

 

Sunday School News 

 

  Hear Ye, Hear Ye!  

                      Attention all Parents,  

                Grandparents,  

                          Aunts & Uncles 

 

      November begins Pageant rehearsals!!! 

Please bring your kiddo's to church to be a  

part of praising our Lord and Savior for this 

year’s Pageant. See the bulletin for more  

updates. 

   Blessings, Shelley 
 

News in the Pews… 

Baptism Laurel Adelaide Edwins,  

daughter of Tim and Christine,  

was baptized on Sunday, October 11th 

during the 9:30 service. 

God bless Laurel and keep her in her  

baptismal grace.  

    Welcome Laurel to the Family of  God! 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 
 “What Does Trinity Lutheran Church Mean to Me?”    

 

 God the Father who loved us enough to send  

 God the Son to die in our place and to send  

 God the Holy Spirit to call us to Himself to love,  

 serve, honor and obey Him.  

 

  Surely Trinity Lutheran Church is a  

 place to worship God, but more than that, it is a  

 people of God. People who care about your  

 SPIRITUAL life. People like Elsie Armstrong and  

 Enid Renz, prayer warriors, who saw me adrift and prayed for me. Pastor Mohlenhoff, too, 

 played a part, walking up the path to our house EACH week (or so it seemed) inviting us to 

 church; coming over with Elsie and Enid, bringing plants; their love and their caring meant 

 so much. And we started to attend Trinity regularly.    

     

     Elsie invited me EVERY week to her Bible Study 

    with the women. Then, finally, one week out of guilt I went. 

    Yes, and as a result of that and daily reading God’s Word,  

    the Holy Spirit convicted me and brought me into a  

    PERSONAL relationship with Jesus. What’s that verse?  

    James 5:19 “Brethren if anyone among you wanders from  

    the truth, and someone turns him back,  let him know that he 

    who turns a sinner from the error of his way will save a soul 

    from death and cover a multitude of sins.”  

              God bless Elsie Armstrong!    
                

  All along I had been seeking my own will and not GOD’S WILL for my life. I 

 always had faith in God, but that simple step of asking God to change me and to help me 

 do what I couldn’t do myself, changed my life into one that mattered for God and thus the 

 life of my family. Now I know it was the Holy Spirit at work the whole time, directing 

 them and wooing me. To God be the glory!!  

 

  My children were brought up at Trinity and I looked to serve God in any way I 

 could. And then came Pastor Marohn in a vacancy role and he brought “a new song” with 

 him and showed me my niche in contemporary church music, where I may report I am the 

 happiest, singing God’s praise. With Dottie (French) Kossmann and Nancy Forrest we 

 started the praise group “One Heart” and with the group we sang our hearts out to God in   

 the 8 a.m. worship service. It is that oneness or unity of Spirit, that being a part of the 

 church with her mission of bringing people into a saving relationship with Jesus that keeps 

 me, a saint and a sinner, begging for mercy and reaching out to others. I will always be 

 grateful to Pastor Jessie Forrest who brought church media into my life. I have had so 

 many witnesses to follow, those mentioned earlier plus Emma Maurer, Marge Flower, 

 Ilse Konzet, Gretel Frerichs, Ruth Grossman, Jane Sorenson, Edith Uhlendorf, Caroline 

 Petersen, Wilma Sahai, Mim Edwins, Pat Seaman, Anita Mazzella, Janet Burfeindt,  

 Pandora Hersey, Ann Olsen,  Moon Kim, Harriet and Ida, and the list goes on. Again, I 

 love my Church, my Pastor, and the people of Trinity, but most of all my Lord and Savior 

 Jesus Christ to whom I am forever grateful and who dwells at Trinity amongst His people. 

 It is November, Thanks be to  God!!  

  My challenge to all who read this is...pray, then open your Bible each day, let 

 God speak to you personally and ALWAYS obey the promptings of the Holy Spirit and 

 your spiritual life and your faith will grow daily, you will be blessed and God’s church on 

 earth will also grow as a result of your obedience to God and His Word.  

       

  He works out His will in my life. In His love and mine, Kay Charon 



     New Advent Wreath has been purchased 

     with liquid oil candles. It will be placed on 

     the altar for the 1st Sunday in Advent, Nov. 29th. 

     The advent wreath will be dedicated to all the 

     Saints of Trinity who have gone on before us, 

     as it was purchased with Memorial Fund donations. 

     Also, the Altar Agenda book which was donated by 

Susan, Joe Bartlotti’s aide, in Memory of Joe, will be dedicated at the 

same time. We thank all who donate to this fund.  

 Our new hymnals are here also. Dedication labels for the 

front page are being worked on. Still room for more donations. 

Our GRATEFUL thanks to Mike and Susan Killian and Mill Neck 

Foundation for the generous purchase of over half the hymnals  

ordered. God bless your generosity and that of all who ordered 

hymnals. Sing out His praises with the music notes to follow along! 

 

New Worship Service   

Thursday nights at 6 PM 

has been going well; a family- 

style worship service.  

Holy Communion is celebrated. 

The children participate and enjoy  

picking out a song each week 

helping with Holy Communion and even leading some responsive  

readings. If you cannot make Sunday worship please consider  

attending on Thursday evening. As Advent approaches worship will  

be at 6  PM, followed by soup supper at 6:30 p.m. with Men’s Bible  

Study at 7:15. Please note this is a change from the usual  

Wednesday Advent service to Thursday evenings.  

Plans are in the making for a German Worship Service 

the second Sunday in December at 2 PM. Speak with  

Pastor Travis or Christie for any information. Choir rehearsals 

for German service Thursdays at 2:15 p.m. All welcome to join! 

 

Pew Envelopes—we got new pew envelopes that match our box 

envelopes but without date or number for guests’ use or ours. 

Flower envelopes continue to be in the hall mailboxes top shelf. 

or you can mark pew envelope under “other” for flowers or 

sanctuary lites. Please check the schedule and remit money 

for flowers and sanctuary lights. Thank you.  

 

Lutheran Service Book Order Form 

 

   Our congregation approved the buying  

   of more hymnals for the church pews. 

   If you are interested in purchasing one or      

 more hymnals- Cost $30.00 each -fill in the 

 form below and return it with your check 

 made out to Trinity Lutheran Church  

   Memo line: Hymnals—Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A nameplate dedication will be put in the front of each  

new hymnal similar to the ones above 

Extra forms on back table at church or call office 676-1340 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

In October, Phyllis Yee was accepted into the Deaconess  

Program at Concordia Theological Seminary. It will be a 2 

year online class in which Phyllis will learn all about our 

doctrine, theology and most importantly how to serve 

God’s church in the spreading of His Word. As a Deaconess in training, 

she will be working with me here at Trinity as well as serving God at  

Mill Neck Manor. God bless her in her journey.  

 

New Hymnals 

Please use the form in the newsletter 

to order hymnals for the church pews.  

We have purchased 60 more.  

The cost is $30 and may be Dedicated to  

someone or given in Memory of someone  

or a Special Event. Thank you all for your  

participation. If you would like an old  

hymnal, either The Lutheran Hymnal (red)  

or the Lutheran Book of Worship (green) 

please help yourself to one from the cart by the elevator lift or notify 

the church office. 

  

Memorials Received... 

 In Memory of  Given by                         Designated 

 Manny Petrella Peter & Linda Pascale   General 

    Pat Seaman      General 

    Ann &Warren Olsen       General  

    Ida Madden      Pantry/Thrift 

    Lynda Madden     Pantry/Thrift 

 All Saints Day  Harriet & Mike Rich     Benevolent  

 Doris Kaplinski Valentine Kaplinski     Debt Reduction 

     

 In Honor of  Given by     Designated 

 Edith’s Birthday  Jerry Flower    Food Pantry 

    Elsie Armstrong   General 

    Norma  Harvey, Ginny Donaldson, 

    Helen Scuteri, Doris Klenkel 

    Ann & Warren Olsen    General 

 Kassidy’s Baptism Matt & Heather Lorner  Youth Fund 

  

 Ladies Night Out will be on Thursday, November 5th at Page 

 One in Glen Cove at 7pm. The price per person is $32.00 (tax and 

 gratuity included) and that includes soup, salad, an entree (choice 

 of 3), dessert, soda, coffee and tea. There will be a cash bar if you 

 are interested in purchasing alcoholic beverages. Contact Phyllis 

 with any questions 1-845-642-6165 

 Please bring an item of food to donate to our food pantry! 

 

 Church Records 
  

 Forms available on rear table to update your 

 Church Records. Call Church Office if you 

 need the form mailed out. Thank you. 

 New Directory to be planned.  

 Join in helping to create it!      

 

 Church Directory 

 

 Ongoing projects to participate in… 

 

 Clipping stamps: Commemorative, foreign, holiday and love  

 cancelled stamps are collected by Edith Uhlendorf for an ongoing 

 Guild project for LWML. The stamps must be clipped with 1/8” 

 envelope border around them, cannot be damaged or torn. They 

 are not accepting bell and flag stamps any longer. The money 

 received by sale of the stamps will go to the Interpreter’s Fund 

 for the Deaf of AD-LWML.  
 

 Material is collected for sewing group including dark sheets,  

 flannel material, holiday material, for the making of the quilts. 

 

 Unused Eyeglasses are collected, there is a box in the narthex to 

 put them in. 

 

 King Kullen Receipts are collected by Kay Wanner, 1% of the 

 subtotal is returned to Trinity. Please circle subtotal (without tax) 

 and put in Kay’s mailbox.   

 

 College Care and Pantry and Thrift Shop were already  

 mentioned. Thank you, together we can make a big difference. 

 



 

 

 

 

Janet Bebry 

and Joan 

Pedigo for 

all the 

fellowship 

preparation 

and events 

Great chefs 

and Bakers! 

This  

year’s 

Oktober- 

fest 

 

Grateful for the Benevolent Box that we can help others in need. 

Pastor uses this money to help those who call the church for Gift 

Cards to Food Stores, for taxi rides to church, etc., etc. 

So please stop by the Benevolent Box on the way out of church 

and drop in some change. It all adds up. Bills and checks also 

accepted. Thanks to Lucas for his donation during the announcement. 

 

 

 

 

 

Things to be Thankful For at Trinity this  

Month of  November and Thanksgiving 

                             The Good Shepherd & His Undershepherd  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

Ordination Anniversary 

4th of July Ice Cream 

Giveaway at S&S 

   

Middle School 

Donation to 

Food Pantry 

Nancy Forrest’s last Chemo Treatment 

Manny and the Mets! 



VBS             Staff Thank You’s 

Thanks Travis 

for the top to  

bottom 

cleaning of the 

Church Kitchen 

Thanks Meredith 

for playing the 

flute so beautifully 

Thanks Karl 

for caring for 

the Church 

gardens 

VBS 2015 Students 

Rich for the Elevator Runs 

Lynda & Ida for the Pantry 



 

 

 

 

All our VBS  

workers and 

friends. The 

kids had such  

fun, learning 

the songs and 

sign language 

to sing & sign them. 

Thursday 

Bible Study 

with Pastor 

Travis 

studying 

Galatians 

 

 

Reformation 

Oktoberfest 

 

  

 

 

 

 Thankful Food for Thought: It has always been possible to claim 

 allegiance to God without ever handing over the soul’s title deed. 

 “Oh the Blood of Jesus!” How grateful are we? 

 

 Jesus’ Prayer for His disciples and later for us. “And now, 

 O Father, glorify Me together with Yourself, with the glory which 

 I had with You before the world was.” John 16:1 “And this is  

 eternal life, that they may know You, the only true God, and Jesus 

 Christ Whom You have sent.” vs 3 “Sanctify them by Your truth. 

 Your Word is truth.” vs 17 “That they may be one, as You, Father, 

 are in Me and I in You; that they also may be one in Us, that the 

 world may believe that you sent Me.” vs 21 “How Majestic is  

 Your Name in All the Earth!” 

 

 How many attend church regularly and give Jesus intellectual  

 assent, but not their hearts? How many call Him King only to 

 resume their own thrones? “Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart!” 

 Let’s give the deed over to Jesus; because He is our “All in All!” 

 and we know in our hearts that “My Hope is Build on Nothing Less 

 than Jesus’ Blood and Righteousness!” “Hallelujah He has Saved 

 Us!” 

 

 Our Prayer: Jesus have Your way, reign in me; “Just Say the Word 

 I’ll be Made Whole!” You’re Calling Us to the Cross!” “You are 

 Good and Your Mercy will Endure!” “Praise God from Whom All 

 Blessings Flow!” - Worship Him Thanksgiving Eve at 7 PM. 

 

  

  

 Excerpts to  Janina Jania 

 God’s Glory!  leading us in 

   music at the 

 Songs in quotes  Oktoberfest. 

    How she loves 

    her Lord! 



 

   

           for Baptisms 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Appreciation Month 

 

Rev Dr 

David 

Benke 

 

Bishop 

Derek 

Lecakes  
 

 

Fundraisers 

   
 

Parsonage 

Blessing 

 

           Pantry Volunteers 

  

  Pantry Shelves 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    

     

 The Church Council 

 

Sunday School 

                

Teaching Staff 

 

Thankful for all 

members and 

friends of Trinity! 

Confirmation Class 




